
         

FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                       6-7 JULY 2019 

 

UNIVERSITY PARISH OF CHRIST SUN OF JUSTICE 
 

SUMMER MASS SCHEDULE 

MONDAY thru THURSDAY:  5:15 PM 

SATURDAY:  5:15 PM VIGIL MASS; SUNDAY:  10:00 AM  

HOLY DAYS: AS ANNOUNCED IN THE BULLETIN  

MEMORIAL MASSES: FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH @ 10:00 AM 

 

Our Mission Statement:  Empowered by the Holy Spirit, we proclaim we are God’s people under the banner of The University 

Parish of Christ Sun of Justice. Through our words and actions, the Good News of Christ Jesus is announced here at 

Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute: students, staff, faculty, alumni, and local community members.  As God’s people on a 

spiritual journey, we are committed to lifelong learning, integrating faith with arts, science and technology.  In addition, we 

endeavor to manifest justice and charity called for by our faith to make real the presence of a loving Christ, here and 

wherever we find ourselves. 

Our Vision Statement:  The University Parish of Christ Sun of Justice – Responding to God’s love through servant 

leadership, a diverse welcoming community. 

  

Parish Membership: Renewal every September. Anyone wishing to join please ask for a membership form from the Chaplains’ 

Office or Deacon Joe Romand at anytime. 

Location of C+CC: 2125 Burdett Ave. (across from BARH dorms) Open 8:30 am – 10:30 pm 

Mailing address: RPI Chaplains’ Office, Rensselaer Union - Rm. 3514, 110 Eighth Street, Troy, NY 12180  

Telephone: (C+CC) 274-7793 Fax: (C+CC) 274-5945 (Chaplains’ Office) Mary Holbritter 276-6518 Diane Waters 276-6517 

E-mail: (Chaplains’ Office): holbrm@rpi.edu; waterd3@rpi.edu  

Web site: (C+CC) http://www.chapelandculturalcenter.org  (PARISH) http://www.christsunofjustice.org  

Director of C+CC: Kevin Krolik, 274-7793, krolik2@rpi.edu; Scheduling of C+CC for any function: 274-7793  

Director of Music:  Barbara Musial, musiab@sage.edu  

Christ Sun of Justice Trustees: Mary Crangle Nagy and Paul Kraus 

When entering the C+CC, please turn off all devices that may interrupt a service or private prayer.  Thanks!                                      
                  
Father John Cronin, Interim Priest, john.cronin@rcda.org    Joseph Romand, Deacon: romanj6@rpi.edu 
Office: 276-6518                                                                                             Office: 276-6518 or C+CC & Slavin House: 274-7793 ext. 11 

Readings for the Week: (7 July: FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) Is 66:10-14c; Gal 6:14-18; Lk 10:1-12, 

17-20 or 10:1-9. (Monday) Gn 28:10-22a; Mt 9:18-26. (Tuesday) Gn 32:23-33; Mt 9:32-38. (Wednesday) Gn 41: 55-57; 

42:5-7a, 17-24a; Mt 10:1-7. (Thursday) Gn 44:18-21, 23b-29; 45:1-5; Mt 10:7-15 see 597: Prv 2:1-9; Mt 19:27-29. 

(Friday) Gn 46:1-7, 28-30; Mt 10:16-23. (Saturday) Gn 49:29-32; 50:15-26a; Mt 10:24-33. (14 July: FIFTEENTH 

SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) Dt 30:10-14; Col 1:15-20; Lk 10:25-37. 

 

A MESSAGE FROM FR. ED ~ To the community of Christ Sun of Justice, thank you for all the kind words last 

weekend on Facebook, emails and phone calls. I deeply appreciate all you have done for me. Words are 

inadequate to convey my heart and soul to you. May you continue to recognize the Lord’s blessings in your lives 

and share them as you have done in the past. Thank you, Fr. Ed. 

 

WE WELCOME FR. JOHN CRONIN to our faith community! He will serve as Interim Priest. Please make it a 

point to introduce yourself. Fr. John’s ultimate journey toward his vocation as a priest includes an earlier time 

in his life where he drifted away from the catholic faith. By college, he was exploring different belief systems. 

In his 30s, he came back to the church, realizing that God had always been present in his life, even when he 

had not believed it.  What had been a curiosity question in his 20s -- "What if I had stayed the course and 

become a priest?" -- now turned into a persistent tug at his soul. For more about Fr. John’s journey, please 

see this link to the Evangelist (https://evangelist.org/Content/Features/People-of-faith/Article/New-priest-is-

marking-days-till-ordination/16/69/26308). We pray that the Lord will bless our new priest, Fr. John. We 

thank the Lord for the gifts and talents that the Lord has bestowed on him to fulfill Christ’s work. May we be 

generous in our welcome and ever grateful for his ministry. May we and our new “companion on the journey” 

grow evermore deeply spiritually, socially, and in service to all peoples and to Christ, our Lord, as we fulfill our 

parish mission.  

 

DURING THE MONTH OF JUNE, FRANK SCOPELLITI AND RICHARD M. SCULLY, SR. WERE ENROLLED IN 

OUR MEMORIAL FUND. The 10:00 am liturgy has, as its principle remembrance, those enrolled this month, as 

well as all who have been enrolled. 

 

Next week COFFEE HOUR will be held following the 10:00 am liturgy, graciously hosted by the Tilston and 

Carey Families. Take time out of your busy schedule to enjoy refreshments and community. All are welcome! 

 

Note from Martin Kaiser - I want to thank you for helping me make my 2019 Pediatric Tumor Foundation’s 

“Ride for Kids” a HUGE success!!! You helped me blast past my goal of $6,000. with my final tally being 

$6,593!!  I was the #1 fundraiser for this event thanks to you!! All together, we raised almost $18,000 to 

help fight this terrible disease. The day of the ride was beautiful, leaving my house early and enjoying a chilly 

ride to the historic Queensbury Hotel in Glens Falls, NY where I accounted for my donations. From there we 

escorted a few of our “Stars” (the PBFT children) through Warren County and the southern Adirondack  
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Mountains to our destination of Lake George, NY. The last ten miles or so of the ride was along the shore of 

historic Lake George. It was beautiful view and I know that our “Stars”, loved the ride. I loved it too knowing 

that I was playing but a small part in their lives for at least one day. YOU helped me with that! This was my 

twelfth year, and fourteenth ‘Ride for Kids’ that I’ve participated in, and to date I’ve raised over $60,000. to 

help support the effort. I’m hoping that you can help me next year as I try to raise even more!!!  Martin 

 

Do you have NEWS FOR THE BULLETIN? Just contact the Chaplain’s Office at (518) 276-6517 or send 

information to both Mary and Diane at holbrm@rpi.edu and waterd3@rpi.edu. The deadline is Wednesday by 

1:00 pm, to be included in that week’s bulletin. 

 

If you’re interested in becoming Catholic or know someone who is, or if you haven’t celebrated the sacraments 

of Eucharist or Confirmation, RCIA is for you!  For more information, contact Deacon Joe or Rosanne Rose at 

rose.fr@verizon.net or call the Chaplain’s Office at (518) 276-6517, 

 

THIS WEEK, FOOD FOR THE HUNGRY OF TROY – Please remember a donation to our local food pantries.  

Checks may be made payable to Bethany Center or Unity House.  

 

WELCOME TO ALL OUR VISITORS AND NEW PARISHIONERS! If you regularly attend our services here, or 

would like to keep up to date with our programs and schedule of events, we invite you to join the parish. Your 

registration also helps us to provide sacraments, sick visits and other assistance you may need. Membership 

forms are found in hallway. Thank you and we wish you many blessings! 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER to donate to ST. JAMES SCHOOL with a $1 donation a month. The “Treasure Chest” is on 

the cabinet in the corridor. Please put your donations there. Thank you for your continued support! 

 

GENERATIONS IN FAITH TOGETHER (GIFT): (Contact: Deacon Joe Romand, romanj6@rpi.edu) 

--Thank you to all who joined us for GIFT this year to study and discuss the Gospel According to Luke. Luke 

depicts Jesus in his short-lived ministry as deeply compassionate for all, especially those who were rejected or 

diminished in value by their society - the poor, the oppressed, and the marginalized of that culture, such as 

Samaritans, Gentiles, and women. Some of Jesus' most powerful parables are uniquely recorded in Luke: The 

Good Samaritan, The Rich Fool, The Prodigal Son, The Rich Man and Lazarus, The Persistent Widow, and The 

Pharisee and the Tax Collector. Luke describes Jesus on the road, healing and teaching, a journey that 

climaxes on the road to Emmaus. Luke's Jesus continues on a journey with us throughout our lives. Godspeed.  

 

COLLEGE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL #13635: (Contact: John Torbog, torboj@rpi.edu) 

--Our mission is to promote the moral, intellectual, and spiritual development of young men as well as to  

contribute to Catholic life on campus through acts of charity, social events and opportunities for faith  

formation. If you’re interested in becoming a College Knight or learning more about us, contact GK John! 

 

NEWMAN CATHOLIC FELLOWSHIP (Contact: Daniel Trosa, trosad@rpi.edu)  

--The NCF is one of the groups for Catholic Students here at RPI. Meeting weekly while school is in session, 

we grow together in our faith and form relationships with each other through strengthening our relationship with 

the Lord. Like our Newman Catholic Fellowship Facebook page for updates and contact information.  

 

CHAPEL + CULTURAL CENTER: (Contact: Kevin Krolik, krolik2@rpi.edu)  

--The “Social Justice Revisited” Art Exhibit by artist Betty LaDuke is now on exhibit in the Gallery at the 

C+CC. LaDuke’s paintings and prints explore social justice issues related to food production, migration and 

sustainability. Betty LaDuke has traveled throughout Africa, Asia, South and Central America, Europe and the 

Middle East. This extensive travel has allowed her to develop a unique position as an artist; one who has 

created a body of work that expresses deep commitment and understanding for the planet and for the rural 

people whose lives are connected to the land. All are invited to view the Art Exhibit through 31 July. 

 

A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE, by Bud Ozar – Just like the seventy-two disciples sent out by Jesus in today’s 

gospel, families are expected to be missionaries. By our lives, words and life style we proclaim peace, 

commitment, fidelity and respect to a culture caught up with violence and gratification. 

 

 

                         MUSIC FOR EUCHARIST 

 

Gathering Song          #587 For the Beauty of the Earth vs 1-3 

Responsorial Psalm 66    Let All the Earth Cry Out in Joy  

                                 to the Lord 

Gospel Acclamation     Alleluia  

Preparation Hymn        #433 Only in God 

Opening Acclamation    Holy 

Memorial Acclamation    Save Us, Savior  

Communion            #498 Only This I Want 

Recessional            #587 For the Beauty of the Earth vs 4-5 
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